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Message from the Principal 
  

Dear Thornlea Families, 

 

It has been a busy week at Thornlea with a lot of activities taking place both inside and outside the 

classroom. The student’s in Ms. Ross’s grade eleven Biology class painted images using genetically 

engineered E. coli bacteria. The students are preparing for a Biotechnology competition on December 6th 

and we wish them good luck. Our basketball and volleyball teams have been practicing and are anxiously 

looking forward to the start of the season. Our students and staff have been preparing for the Twenty-

Fourth One Act Play Festival performances take place December 1st, 2nd and 3rd. Our classes will be 

attending the performances all next week and we wish that we could invite the Thornlea community to 

attend. Here is hoping that we will be able to perform in front of friends and family soon. 

 

As most of you have heard we will be returning to our traditional four period day starting on December 

6th. We will send home a detailed email next week with our period start and end times. What will not 

change will be our start and end times they will remain the same.  School will begin at 8:50 a.m. and the 

school day will end at 2:55 p.m. The return to our regular schedule will be beneficial to our students and 

staff who for the most part have found our current model a challenge. 

 

We will be having photo re-take day on February 8 for those students who missed getting their picture 

taken the first time or would like to take another photo. We have also scheduled Grad Photo’s from 

February 28th to March 4th. Due to Covid regulations individual graduation gowns must be purchased on 

Cash Online. It is our intention in June 2022 to have an in person graduation for our graduating class. If 

we are unable to book a venue due to Public Health regulations then our plan is to hold an outdoor 

graduation on our field. 

 

The school also has send home our Mid-Term report cards electronically. If you have not received a copy 

or have a question please let us know. I wish all of you a safe and fun filled weekend. 

 

Warmest Regards, 

 

Joe Foti 
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Message From Our Trustee – December 2021 

With case counts remaining relatively stable, I want to take this opportunity to thank our students, families 

and staff members for continuing to adhere to health and safety protocols. Your efforts are appreciated 

and important to protecting the health and safety of our school community members. As we have since 

the start of the pandemic, the school board continues to meet regularly with public health and follow their 

guidance. Families looking for more information or resources on COVID-19 and our schools, including 

health and safety guidelines, frequently asked questions and mental health resources, please visit 

www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening or York Region’s www.york.ca/safeatschool.  

In November, we held the school council forums.I appreciated the opportunity to participate in shared 

learning with school council representatives on priority topics including the ABCs of mental health and 

actioning anti-racism practices. Thank you to all of the participants and to all school council members for 

your partnership. There are so many valuable ways families help to strengthen our schools and support 

student learning and achievement. We value the partnership that we have with families, and thank you for 

your ongoing support.  

As partners, we want to support you in supporting your child’s learning, achievement and well-being. The 

Family Resources page on the Board website provides quick access to online tools such as Google 

Classroom, School Cash Online, Edsby and more. It also provides links to information to support you in 

engaging in your child’s learning - resources like translation tools, IT support for families and tips on 

protecting your child’s privacy online. It also includes links to other information you may find helpful. Find 

it at www.yrdsb.ca/familyresources or from the link on the homepage.  

Over the past few months, York Region District School Board has been conducting a review of its Trustee 

Areas. The boundaries of the areas that school board trustees represent change over time. The goal of 

the Trustee Determination and Distribution Study is to ensure fair and equitable representation of all 

public school supporters. Thank you to everyone who participated in the consultation on the proposed 

options. The final report will be presented at the Board of Trustees meeting on February 8. You can find 

more information about the study and the recommendations on the Board website.  

The upcoming winter season is a time of celebration for many, and I want to wish you and your families a 

happy, healthy and safe holiday season. I hope that over the winter break, you find time to rest, relax and 

rejuvenate and we look forward to welcoming you back in January.  

David Sherman 

Trustee – Markham Ward 1, Vaughan Ward 5  

 

  

http://www.yrdsb.ca/school-reopening
http://www.york.ca/safeatschool
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/family-engagement
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/family-engagement
http://www.yrdsb.ca/familyresources
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/about-us/board-trustees/trustee-determination-and-distribution
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Hello School Council Members, 
We hope that you and your school council are having a great start to the new council year!  
 

On behalf of the Parent, Family and Community Engagement Advisory Committee (PEAC), we 
want to thank you for volunteering your time with the school council. We believe that when 
parents are engaged, good schools become better schools, and YOU are the reason that this is 
possible! 
 

PEAC is here to help support you and your school. One way we do this is through our quarterly 

newsletter, Engagement Matters.  In the September edition, you will find useful information 
about: 

 Running a Family Ambassador Program; 
 Hosting a Chalk the Walk event; and 
 Fundraising guidelines during the pandemic. 

 

Newsletters are posted on our PEAC webpage, where you will also find other relevant 
information about our committee. We encourage you to share your success stories and ideas 
with school councils through our newsletter. Please reach out to us by sending an email 

to  leadership.development.engagement@yrdsb.ca. 
 
We would also like to extend an invitation to you to our upcoming Parent Family and Community 
Engagement Advisory Committee Meeting on November 25th, 2021 at 7pm.   
 
If you are interested in attending please register using the Public Link: 

 Public, listen only, telephone only access, if needed, is via 647-497-9385 and Access Code: 
304-418-931#. 

 Public / general attendee link: 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8765620475893444879 

Furthermore, we have updated the School Council Forum webpage to include the Fundraising 
and the ProGrant presentations.  The other presentations will be added as soon as they are 
available.  
 
We welcome you to share this information with your fellow school council members. Thank you. 
 

Kindest regards, 
Parent, Family and Community Engagement Advisory (PEAC) Committee Members 

Leadership Development and Engagement|  300 Harry Walker Parkway S., Newmarket, ON, L3Y 8E2 

| 905-727-0022 ext.3626  

Follow Us! 

   

 
 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/2808
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/family-engagement/parent-family-and-community-engagement-advisory-committee-peac
mailto:leadership.development.engagement@yrdsb.ca
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8765620475893444879
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-councils/school-council-forums
https://www.instagram.com/ld_yrdsb
https://www.twitter.com/leadershipyrdsb
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We would like to remind families that for the 2021-

2022 school year when an Inclement Weather Day is 

announced: 

 

•information is communicated through: local media 

outlets, the Student Transportation Services website, 

School Transportation Hotline: 1-877-330-3001, the 

Board’s website and Twitter account and on the 

Board and school’s voicemail recording. 

 

•to have alternate child care arrangements planned 

for IW days when schools are closed to students. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://net.schoolbuscity.com/
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Salutations from the Guidance Department!   
This year’s Guidance team consists of: 
 
                                                                      Student Surname: 
N. Alkins (Head of Guidance)                          A - KAN                      nizam.alkins@yrdsb.ca 
L.  Rai                                                 KANI - PIN                 lovleen.rai@yrdsb.ca 
T. Gord                           PIR-TAN                     tamara.gord@yrdsb.ca 
V. Estafanos                            TAY-Z                         viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca 
G. Burdett (Guidance Secretary)     gail.burdett@yrdsb.ca 
 
 
Students are encouraged to connect with us in-person or on-line please complete 
the bit.ly/Thornlea form. Once you have submitted the form, your alpha guidance counselor will 
connect with you via their school Gapps email to set-up an appointment. 
 
Please access information through our Thornlea Guidance Webpage: 
 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/default.aspx 
 
Our Ontario University Slide deck presentation is also ready to view along with our Ontario 
College Slide deck. Please see links below: 
 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/University.aspx 
 
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/College.aspx 
 
Grade 12’s have now received their special OUAC access code/pin on Friday October 22nd it 
was sent to their school email Gapps account, along with their OEN for Ontario College 
applications. 
 
Full Disclosure for Grade 11 and Grade 12 Courses For 2021/2022, the course withdrawal date 

(Full Disclosure) will be 5 instructional days after the mid-semester report is issued. The Full 

Disclosure date for Grade 11 and Grade 12 courses is December 6, 2021. If a student 

withdraws from a Grade 11 or 12 course prior to December 6, 2021, then the course will not be 

recorded on the Ontario Student transcript. If a student withdraws from a Grade 11 or 12 course 

after the Full Disclosure date, a withdrawal (W) is entered in the credit column, and the student’s 

mark at the time of withdrawal will be recorded as a percentage in the achievement column of 

the transcript. 

 
For Scholarship information for grade 12 graduating students, please check the Scholarship 
section for updates on the grade 12 Guidance GoogleClassroom. 
 
The transmission to the Ontario Universities Application Centre (OUAC) was on Nov. 19th, 
2021. 
 
The transmission to the Ontario College Application Services (OCAS) was on Nov. 19th, 2021. 
 
 

mailto:nizam.alkins@yrdsb.ca
mailto:lovleen.rai@yrdsb.ca
mailto:tamara.gord@yrdsb.ca
mailto:viviane.estafanos@yrdsb.ca
mailto:gail.burdett@yrdsb.ca
https://docs.google.com/forms/d/e/1FAIpQLSebN7NZLAFouRK6Dn29mrm0NyRXAfNHLZR5ncT2MF1Ks2YOTA/viewform
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/default.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/University.aspx
http://www.yrdsb.ca/schools/thornlea.ss/guidance/Pages/College.aspx
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Important Notice for all grade 12’s that have applied to OUAC for university and OCAS for 
College. 
Your mid-term grades from semester one have been processed by OUAC and OCAS and 
sent to the Universities and Colleges to which you have applied.  Please log on to your 
online application in order to review your academic information.  This verification is 
especially important if OUAC does not have a valid email address on file, or you are not 
able to receive emails from OUAC/your Universities because of a junk-mail setting with 
you inbox.  If you see an error in your OUAC file, it is very important that you contact 
your Guidance Counsellor as soon as possible to have it corrected. 
 
 
University Applications: 

You can select as many University programs as you would like ($50.00 each), but, you can only 

choose a maximum of 3 programs per University. For example: 

Only 3 choices can be used for all University of Toronto campuses, for example (St. George, 

Scarborough, Mississauga) can have one program each or all 3 at Scarborough or any 

combination adding up to 3. 

Waterloo University, you could only select a maximum of 3 programs. If you wanted to add a 4th 
you cannot. 
 
If you need clarification on this process or have questions, please do not hesitate to ask your 
child’s counselor. Deadline for equal consideration is Jan. 13th 2022. 
 
 
Ontario College Application Seminar:  
 
You can apply to an Ontario College today! Deadline for equal consideration is Feb. 1st 2022. 
www.ontariocolleges.ca 
 
Please see your counselor for support with your Ontario College Application. 
 
If students are planning on making a request for a timetable change for 2nd semester, 
they should contact their counselor. 
 
Community Service Hours 
We would also like to remind our learning community that there is a process in place for 
Community Service Hours.  All graduating students must complete 20 community hours to 
obtain their Ontario Secondary School Diploma.  The Guidance department must approve your 
community service opportunity before you start your hours.  It should be at a Not-For-Profit 
organization. 
 
For more information on volunteer opportunities, please check your grade level guidance google 
classroom. 
 
Thank you for your continued support. 
 
Sincerely, 
Mr. Nizam Alkins, Head of Guidance and Career Education 

http://www.ontariocolleges.ca/
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Graduation Gowns are required as an individual purchase, due 

to COVID, for graduation PHOTOS.   

These need to be ORDERED BY:  December 15th, 2021 !  

 

Graduation Photos will be the week of February 28th, by 

appointment only.  More information to come. 

 

See Graduation Tickets Class of 2022 in Schoolcash 

Online   

 

  https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/  
 

 

 
 
 

https://yrdsb.schoolcashonline.com/
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Tune In YRDSB: Ontario Youth 

Apprenticeship Program 

 
The latest Tune In YRDSB podcast episode focuses on the Ontario 

Youth Apprenticeship Program. Schools, please feel free to share 

with families: 

Interested in learning more about some of the many exciting 

Ontario Youth Apprenticeship Program opportunities available to 

our secondary students? There are over 150 skilled trades for our 

students so that they can explore their interests and pathway 

options. Listen to the latest episode of Tune In YRDSB and join 

members of the YRDSB Curriculum team and current and former 

students as they share more information about the program.  

 

Tune In YRDSB is the first podcast of its kind in Ontario. The 

podcast explores a wide range of topics related to education in 

York Region and beyond. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

https://anchor.fm/yrdsb/episodes/Pathways-Programs-e199ct8
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Free Virtual Group Mentoring Programs Information to be shared with 
Parents/Guardians 
 

 

 

Brothers Big Sisters of York (BBBSY) is offering free virtual group mentoring 
programs designed to empower youth while keeping them connected to their 
peers. Please see information about each program below with links to 
register your child. If requested, participants may be placed in groups with 
classmates or friends. If you have any questions, please contact Sara 
Congiusti at Sara.Congiusti@bigbrothersbigsisters.ca 
 
Virtual Go Girls! is designed to connect and empower female-identified youth 
between 6-15 years old. Facilitated by trained Mentors, participants are 
provided with the opportunity to engage in fun and interactive discussions 
and activities. The program promotes physical activity, balanced eating, self-
confidence, and stress management. It is delivered once a week for 6-8 
consecutive weeks, depending on the age group, using a secure online 
platform. Each group will be coordinate so similar aged participants are 
paired together. 
 

 To enroll your child in Virtual Go Girls! Please complete our  
https://york.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/online-go-girls/ 
 
 
Virtual Game On! Supports male-identified youth between the ages of 10-15. 
Facilitated by trained Mentors, participants are provided with the opportunity 
to engage in fun and interactive discussions and activities. The program 
promotes physical activity, positive nutrition, stress management, and 
building relationship skills. The program runs once a week for 8 consecutive 
weeks and will be delivered using a secure online platform. 
 

To enroll your child in Virtual Game On! Please complete our online 
registration 

 

 

 

mailto:Sara.Congiusti@bigbrothersbigsisters.ca
https://york.bigbrothersbigsisters.ca/online-go-girls/
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Morning Announcements 

Please visit the site below for a 

recap of our daily 

announcements. 

 

Thornlea Daily 

Announcements:  

https://sites.google.com/site/

thornleabulletins/ 

 

 

 

 

https://sites.google.com/site/thornleabulletins/
https://sites.google.com/site/thornleabulletins/
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In support of Ontario families this school year, TVO has assembled free K-
12 learning resources and tools to complement in-class learning or to be 
used on their own. 

 
 
Along with tvompower.com, we recommend bookmarking these websites 
or sharing them with anyone who might appreciate the support when it’s 
needed. 

 
● TVO Learn (Grades 1-8) | TVO Learn has expanded to include 

new adult-guided Learning Activities for Grades 1 through 8 

math, language, science and technology and social studies. 

More are coming soon. 

 

● TVO Mathify (Grades 6-11) | TVO Mathify offers free, 1:1 math 

tutoring with Ontario Certified Teachers. From September 20 until 

August 2022, Ontario students in Grade 11 will also be able to use 

the platform. 

 

● TVO ILC (Grades 9-12) | High school students in Ontario can 

access 144 courses developed by Ontario Certified Teachers. 

These not-for-credit courses are designed for independent study or 

study support. 

 

● TVOkids (K-Grade 6) | The TVOkids Power Hour of Learning will air 

weekdays at 1 pm on TVOkids until September 8, and anytime on 

TVOkids.com, TVOLearn.com and YouTube. There's also How Do 

You Feel?, a series that helps young viewers work through their 

thoughts and emotions. 

 

● TVO current affairs | Parents can also rely on daily COVID-19 

updates and insight on the status of Ontario schools via TVO.org 

and TVO's newsletters. 

https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=9139d68ae9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=9139d68ae9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=9139d68ae9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=861e1dc2af&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=e95585662f&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=609e4bc5d4&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=6f6c7607f2&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=e28d9e6554&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=1baaa9398e&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=157d6d7e72&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=0117055758&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=0ecfbd01f4&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=0ecfbd01f4&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=67141fa972&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=157cda90a9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=157cda90a9&amp;e=d70fa618ef
https://tvo.us18.list-manage.com/track/click?u=bcc5290810a7316d184d3ce54&amp;id=f485d6416a&amp;e=d70fa618ef
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Hello School Council Members, 
We hope that you and your school council are having a great start to the new council year!  
 

On behalf of the Parent, Family and Community Engagement Advisory Committee (PEAC), we 
want to thank you for volunteering your time with the school council. We believe that when 
parents are engaged, good schools become better schools, and YOU are the reason that this is 
possible! 
 

PEAC is here to help support you and your school. One way we do this is through our quarterly 

newsletter, Engagement Matters.  In the September edition, you will find useful information 
about: 

 Running a Family Ambassador Program; 
 Hosting a Chalk the Walk event; and 
 Fundraising guidelines during the pandemic. 

 

Newsletters are posted on our PEAC webpage, where you will also find other relevant 
information about our committee. We encourage you to share your success stories and ideas 
with school councils through our newsletter. Please reach out to us by sending an email 

to  leadership.development.engagement@yrdsb.ca. 
 
We would also like to extend an invitation to you to our upcoming Parent Family and Community 
Engagement Advisory Committee Meeting on November 25th, 2021 at 7pm.   
 
If you are interested in attending please register using the Public Link: 

 Public, listen only, telephone only access, if needed, is via 647-497-9385 and Access Code: 
304-418-931#. 

 Public / general attendee link: 
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8765620475893444879 

Furthermore, we have updated the School Council Forum webpage to include the Fundraising 
and the ProGrant presentations.  The other presentations will be added as soon as they are 
available.  
 
We welcome you to share this information with your fellow school council members. Thank you. 

 

Kindest regards, 
Parent, Family and Community Engagement Advisory (PEAC) Committee Members 

Leadership Development and Engagement|  300 Harry Walker Parkway S., Newmarket, ON, L3Y 8E2 

| 905-727-0022 ext.3626  

Follow Us! 

   

 

https://www2.yrdsb.ca/node/2808
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/student-support/family-engagement/parent-family-and-community-engagement-advisory-committee-peac
mailto:leadership.development.engagement@yrdsb.ca
https://attendee.gotowebinar.com/register/8765620475893444879
https://www2.yrdsb.ca/schools-programs/school-councils/school-council-forums
https://www.instagram.com/ld_yrdsb
https://www.twitter.com/leadershipyrdsb
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December 20-December 31 Winter Break 

  

January 17    School Council Meeting 

       (Virtual) 

 

February 4    PA Day 

 

February 8    Photo Re-take Day 

 

February 28 – March 4  Graduating Class Photo Week 

(By appointment only more info to 

follow) 


